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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE


August 8, 2013
A-00123876
TO ALL PARTIES
Application of PPL Electric Utilities Corporation for approval of the alteration of the crossing (DOT 518 164 B) where Greenfield Road (T-549) crosses, at grade, the track of High Steel Structures (owner) and Norfolk Southern Railway Company (operator) in East Lampeter Township, Lancaster County, by reason of the installation of an overhead electric cable.

To Whom It May Concern:

This matter is before the Commission by reason of a letter received on June 28, 2013.  In the letter, PPL Electric Utilities Corporation notified the Commission that it desires to withdraw the subject application.  All parties of interest were notified by PPL Electric Utilities Corporation by mail of this withdrawal.


Upon full consideration of the matters involved in this proceeding, we find that the application in this matter can be withdrawn.



The Commission issues this Secretarial Letter in accordance with Section 2702 of the Public Utility Code and finds that:

1. The request to withdraw the subject application on June 28, 2013 be and is hereby granted.

2. The application filed June 14, 2007 be withdrawn.

3. The case be “CLOSED.”

If you are dissatisfied with the resolution of this matter, you may, as set forth in 52Pa. Code §5.44, file a petition with the Commission within twenty (20) days of the date of this letter.
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Very truly yours,






Rosemary Chiavetta






Secretary
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